

June 21, 2021

Southington Planning and Zoning Commission
David Lavallee, Acting Director of Planning and Community Development
196 North Main Street
Southington, Connecticut

Re: SPR #1687.2, 65 Triano Drive, Central CT Resource Recovery, LLC HEC # 2102

Dear David,

Harry E. Cole & Son (HEC) has reviewed your comments dated 6/7/21 and offer this formal response.

- 1. Will the proposed fill at the toe of slope effect existing trees?

 Response: We do not anticipate that the proposed fill from the landscaping wall (berm) will impact any existing trees. In the event that some existing trees
 - wall (berm) will impact any existing trees. In the event that some existing trees are damaged and need to be removed, we have shown supplemental trees being installed, as may be necessary
- 2. 35 Arborvitae are proposed in the table, but the actual count is 40; please clarify Response: The plans have ben revise to indicate 40 arborvitae in the table.
- 3. What e&s measures are proposed for the 2:1 slope?

 Response: We have added siltation fence along the lower perimeter of the proposed fill
- 4. The wall will need a separate permit and engineered plan

Response: Acknowledged

5. A variance may be needed for the placement of the 8' wall

Response: We believe a variance for the landscaping wall is not required. Landscaping walls have been permitted within yard setbacks throughout the Town of Southington.

6. The existing limits of the storage area should be shown as well as the wetlands line. property.

Response: Both items indicated have been added to the plan



7. Please respond in writing

Response: So noted

I believe the revised plans adequately address your comments. If you have any further questions or concerns, please do not hesitate to contact me.

Sincerely,

Barton N. Bovee, PE Senior Engineer Harry E. Cole & Son. 876 South Main Street P.O. Box 44 Plantsville, CT 06479

HEC Job # 2102

ATTACHMENTS